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following provisions: 
 
[ ]   Written communications pursuant to Rule 425 under the Securities Act 
      (17 CFR 230.425) 
 
[ ]   Soliciting material pursuant to Rule 14a-12 under the Exchange Act 
      (17 CFR 240.14a-12) 
 
[ ]   Pre-commencement communications pursuant to Rule 14d-2(b) under the 
      Exchange Act (17 CFR 240.14d-2(b)) 
 
[ ]   Pre-commencement communications pursuant to Rule 13e-4(c) under the 
      Exchange Act (17 CFR 240.13e-4(c)) 
 

 
ITEM 8.01.        OTHER EVENTS. 
 
          IAC/InterActiveCorp ("IAC") has previously disclosed the manner in 
which it intends to adjust its warrants and preferred stock in connection with 
the spin-off of Expedia, Inc. ("Expedia") in its proxy statement/prospectus, 
dated June 20, 2005 and its current report on Form 8-K filed with the SEC on 
July 25, 2005. Assuming, as IAC has previously announced, that IAC and Expedia 
begin trading as independent public companies on August 9, 2005, the adjustments 
to the exercise prices of IAC's and Expedia's warrants following the spin-off 
and the face values of IAC's and Expedia's preferred stock following the 
spin-off will be based on the August 8 closing price of IAC common stock 
($25.30) and the August 8 closing price of Expedia common stock in the when 
issued market ($22.50). 
 
          Based on the foregoing assumptions, each warrant that trades on the 
Nasdaq National Market under the ticker symbol "IACIW" will entitle its holder 
to purchase one half of one share of IAC common stock at an exercise price of 
$19.49 per warrant and each warrant that trades on the Nasdaq National Market 
under the ticker symbol "IACIZ" will entitle its holder to purchase 0.969375 
shares of IAC common stock at an exercise price of $14.44 per warrant. In 
addition, two new warrants to purchase shares of Expedia common stock will begin 
trading. Each warrant that trades on the Nasdaq National Market under the ticker 
symbol "EXPEW" will entitle its holder to purchase one half of one share of 
Expedia common stock at an exercise price of $15.61 per warrant and each warrant 
that trades on the Nasdaq National Market under the ticker symbol "EXPEZ" will 
entitle its holder to purchase 0.969375 shares of Expedia common stock at an 
exercise price of $11.56 per warrant. With respect to warrants that are not 
publicly traded, IAC and Expedia will provide to holders of those securities 
written notice of applicable adjustments. 
 
          Based on the assumptions described in the first paragraph of this 
Current Report on Form 8-K: 



 
o    The face value of the new IAC Series B Cumulative Convertible Preferred 
     Stock will be $27.77 and the initial "Trigger Price" used to determine 
     adjustments with respect to conversion rights will be $38.98. 
 
o    The face value of the new Expedia Series A Cumulative Convertible Preferred 
     Stock will be $22.23 and the initial "Trigger Price" used to determine the 
     adjustments with respect to conversion rights will be $31.22. 
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